
 
The John Hampden School Wendover 

 

I hope you found the meetings with teachers useful this week . We deliber-
ately organise them to be early in the term because, from our perspective, 
we find it extremely valuable to be able to share our observations about how 
your children have settled into their new classes.  

We have nearly reached the end of the first half term and I think everyone 
will soon be well and truly ready for a week off, when we can recharge our batter-
ies and prepare for the very busy and exciting next half of the Autumn term. Dur-
ing the last seven weeks there has been staff and pupil absence due to sickness, 
high temperatures and coughs and colds so we continue to put in place protective 
measures to keep our school community as safe as possible. These include: 

 Keeping occupied spaces well ventilated 

 Regularly promoting good hygiene including hand washing and covering the nose and mouth 
when coughing/sneezing. 

 Regular hand sanitising 

 Requesting that those suffering from sickness/diarrhoea do not attend school for 48 hours 
following the last bout of illness 

 Requesting children are collected as quickly as possible if they are unwell whilst at school 

On Monday 7th October we held two of our ‘Open Morning’ sessions for prospective parents. In to-
tal about 25 families visited the school and were given a short presentation which included contri-
butions from pupils followed by a guided tour of the school. Feedback from the event was very pos-
itive and it was lovely to be able to show off our school in such a positive way.  

Another two sessions are planned for Monday 18th November If you, or anyone you know, is looking 
for Nursery or Reception school places for September 2025 do phone the school office and book 
one of the remaining times to view the school.  

In addition, we are also offering a chance for prospective reception pupils for September 2025 to 
come and play in our Octagon on Saturday 30th November. Look out for posters about this event at 
local pre-schools and around Wendover. 

May I take this opportunity to wish you a good half term break and we look forward to see-
ing you back in school for another action packed half term when we return to school on Mon-
day 4th November. 
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  

N E W S L E T T E R  

KEY UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Close for half term: 3.15pm on 25th October 

FJH Halloween Trail: 3.30pm on 25th October 

Open after half term: Monday 4th November 

SAFETY WEEK: Monday 4th November—8th November 

HEALTH WEEK: 11th November — 15th November 

IN THIS ISSUE  

Message from Mrs. 

Barnes 
1 

Governor Section 2 

Important Messages 3 

Curriculum 4 

Pupil’s Section 5 

Friends of John 

Hampden 
6 

School Improvement 7 

Miscellaneous 8 

1.  MESSAGE  FROM  MRS  BARNES  



We are very fortunate to have Kirsten Snook on our Governing Board. Kirsten is an English Advisor in Hertfordshire 

and she generously shares her valuable advice and guidance with us.  Here are her ten top tips for helping your child to 

read fluently every day: 

 

Reading fluency is a key skill for young children, and parents/carers play a vital role in helping their children build this 

essential foundation. Fluency not only means reading accurately but also with the right speed and expression, which helps 

children better understand and enjoy what they read. For infant children, reading every day in a supportive environment 

can make a significant difference in their ability to read fluently and confidently. 

Here are ten practical suggestions to help your child develop their reading fluency through everyday activities: 

1. Read together daily: Set aside at least 10-15 minutes each day to read with your child. It could be during bedtime, after 

school, or any quiet time at home. Choose books they enjoy and make it a fun, consistent part of their routine. 

2. Use real-world reading opportunities: Reading is everywhere! Encourage your child to read street signs, grocery lists, 

menus, and recipes. These real-world reading experiences help them understand that reading has practical, everyday val-

ue. 

3. Reread favourite books: Children love repetition, and rereading familiar stories helps them become more fluent as they 

gain confidence with the words and sentences. Over time, they’ll begin to read faster and more smoothly. 

4. Model fluent reading: When you read aloud to your child, use expressive voices and vary your pace to show what flu-

ent reading sounds like. This not only makes reading more engaging but also gives them an example to follow. 

5. Turn reading into a game: Make reading fun by turning it into a game! Use flashcards to build automaticity, create a 

treasure hunt with written clues, or play "I Spy" using words from a book. Games help keep your child interested and ea-

ger to practice. 

6. Encourage expression: Help your child understand that reading isn’t just about saying words correctly but also about 

understanding the meaning behind them. Encourage them to read with expression, especially when reading dialogue or 

exciting parts of a story. 

7. Ask open-ended questions: After reading a page or a short story, ask your child questions about what they’ve read. 

This promotes comprehension, which is a key part of fluency. Ask questions like “Why do you think the character did 

that?” or “What do you think will happen next?” 

8. Make use of non-fiction: Explore non-fiction books on topics that interest your child, such as animals, space, or weath-

er. Non-fiction provides a new way to build vocabulary and introduces children to different text structures, helping them 

become more versatile readers. 

9. Create a special reading space: Designate a quiet and cosy area in your home for reading. Whether it’s a corner of the 

living room with pillows and a blanket or a small reading nook in their bedroom, having a dedicated space makes reading 

feel like a special, relaxing activity. 

10. Celebrate small successes: Every time your child completes a book, reads a difficult word, or shows improvement, 

make sure to celebrate it! This positive reinforcement can be a simple high-five, a sticker chart, or praise like “You’re be-

coming such a great reader!” 

 

By incorporating these activities into your daily routine, you are setting the stage for your child to develop a lifelong love 

of reading. The more they practice reading in different contexts, the more confident and fluent they will become. Remem-

ber, reading with your child is not just about teaching them the mechanics of words—it's about sharing special moments, 

exploring new worlds, and fostering a sense of curiosity and wonder that will stay with them as they grow. Happy reading! 

 

Kirsten Snook 

Parent Governor 

 

The Governing Board is always willing to listen to parental queries and to explain in more detail 

what the Governing Board does. They do realise, however, that it may not always be appropriate to speak 

to us at the school gate so please feel free to email the Chair of Governors, James Edley-

Chair@johnhampdenwendover.co.uk  if you would like to raise a matter for discussion.  

2.  GOVERNOR  SECTION  



3. IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

Applying for Primary School Places (new EYFS cohort and Year 2 
moving to Junior School) 

If your child is due to start infant or junior school in September 2025 now is the time to start 
thinking about your application. If you live in Buckinghamshire visit the council’s website  between 

05 November 2024 and 15 January 2025 to apply for a place for your child online. 
 
Voluntary Contributions 
Many thanks to all parents who have chosen to pay the voluntary contribution this term. We will 
send out reminders, just in case anyone who intended to pay had forgotten to do so.  
 
Clothing, Coats and Lost Property 
As the colder weather approaches please make sure your children bring a named, warm coat to 
school everyday.  Please could you also check that your child’s clothing has the correct name in it. 
For example, sometimes children wear clothing that has belonged to an older sibling and if the sib-
lings name is still in the clothing there can be confusion if there is another child in the class with 
that name. 
 
Staff Car Park 
Parents must not use the staff car park at any time. Please park on the campus and walk onto the 
grounds to collect from OOSC. 
 
Lunch Choices 
Please note that you need to order by midnight on a Tuesday for your child to receive the hot meal 
two weeks later. This means that if you did not order meals by the deadline of 1 5th October 
you will need to provide your child with a packed lunch for the first week following the half-term 
break. You need to order by midnight on 22nd October for your child’s meals to start on 4-11-24. 
We are very pleased with the improved quality of the hot meals we provide following the installation 
of our new kitchen and the start of cooking on site. However, please do discuss the meal options 
with your child before ordering so they understand and agree the choices that you make for them. 
 
SCHOOL TRAVEL SUCCESS! 

 We were delighted to recently be awarded a ‘Good Travel Plan’ as part of 
the Modeshift STARS Accreditation.  
A School Travel Plan (STP) is a document that identifies local issues relating 
to the school journey, sets out a strategy of agreed aims and identifies a 
package of measures designed to promote more sustainable travel choices 
for pupils, parents, staff and visitors to our school. Unauthorised vehicles on 
the campus and poor parking  are hazards for the whole school community 
and in coming weeks we will be introducing further incentives for our pupils 
to walk to school. 

https://www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools-index/school-admissions/


4.  C URRICULUM  



5.  PUPIL ’S  SECTION  

Here are the comments from some of the children who attended the bat evenings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



6.  THE  FRIENDS  OF  JOHN HAMPDEN  

 



We are embarking on our new school improvement plan and displays around the school help to highlight the ar-
eas we have chosen to focus on. We are setting ourselves goals which link with the four key aspects of the  
Ofsted inspection framework —these have been selected as a result of the feedback we have gained from our 
stakeholders as well as analysis of data.  
Over the next year we hope to have achieved the following: 
 

7.  S CHOOL  IMPROVEMENT  



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

7.  MISCELLANEOUS  



 



 



 



 


